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conversely, disclosing their limitations relative to their sam-
ple size and the associated implications. Similarly, researchers 
seem to no longer be satisfied accepting the notion that P&O 
devices can only be studied in non-randomized and non-
blinded formats—the more difficult format being the inability 
or difficulty of blinding. Some devices are far more condu-
cive to blinding than others. Consider studies of liners and 
feet components that could be fit on a patient or as part of 
the patient’s device and incorporate some element of blinding. 
Doing so could potentially change the grade of a particular 
piece of research evidence by a complete letter (i.e. from grade 
B to grade A evidence). The addition of randomization and 
blinding also tends to add to the complexity of a study and 
thereby could have major consequences in terms of the cost 
and/or duration of the study, but as the cliché states, “the easy 
way is probably not the right way.”

Other factors helping to take P&O research to the next level 
have been catalyzed by professional associations such as the 
American Academy of Orthotists and Prosthetists (the Acad-
emy). The Academy publishes the Journal of Prosthetics and 
Orthotics (JPO), a prominent source where one can find con-
tributions to the profession’s scientific body of knowledge. 
The Academy also has as part of its structure a research coun-
cil (RC). The RC has many ongoing initiatives to facilitate 

research and to improve consumerism. The RC has a number 
of committees within it to advance research initiatives, such as 
reviewing O&P resident research projects, discussing the cat-
aloging and implementation of outcome measures, and cre-
ating secondary knowledge resources. The Academy, largely 
through the RC, also oversees the ongoing development of the 
State-of-the-Science Conferences, which have contributed to 
and/or created numerous JPO supplement issues and One-
Day Seminars.

Research in P&O is advancing to the next level. This is the 
product of a ground swell of factors. The positive outcomes of 
advancing our profession’s research will be higher-quality stud-
ies, advanced technologies, improved research consumerism, 
and more. These are unquestionably wonderful gains for the 
profession; however, the single most important gain is improved 
P&O care for the next patient on your schedule.  O&P EDGE
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